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The first systematic sampling in the Southern Ocean to capture cephalopods took place 120 years ago 
aboard HMS Challenger. Over the next century taxonomic knowledge was advanced by expeditions 
including the Mission du Cap Horn (France), the Valdivia Deep SeaExpedition (Germany), theDiscovery 
expeditions (UK) the Eltanin (USA) and Academic Knipovitch (USSR). Over the last decade Southern 
Ocean cephalopod research has at last progressed beyond the descriptive phase and is rapidly joining other 
fields of Antarctic marine biology in its concerns with population biology and trophic systems, Although 
much taxonomic work remains to be done, ecological studies on the role of cephalopods in the diet of 
predators has been facilitated by advances in the identification of cephalopod beaks, development of 
opening-closing nets has allowed fine-scale distribution studies, and as methods for the study of growth, 
diet and biochemical genetics have advanced, so these have been applied to Southern Ocean cephalopods. 

Recently, major squid fisheries have rapidly developedin the cool waters of the Southern Ocean around 
the Falkland Islands and New Zealand and exploratory fishing has been pursued farther south. The world 
is now experiencing a time of almost unprecedented economic and political change which is reflected 
in the patterns of world fisheries. Squid fisheries are notorious for rapid sequences of boom and bust, after 
which fleets move rapidly to exploit new stocks. It is vital that, in future, cephalopod fisheries in the 
Southern Ocean be managed rationally and detailed scientific knowledge of the biology of the species 
will be essential. Successful management of future Southern Ocean fisheries will be important for the 
supply of human food and maintenance of the fragile food chains in which cephalopods are a key 
component. 

The extent of research effort and interest internationally in recent years is indicated by the fact that 16 
nations were represented at this first scientific meeting devoted to the Southern Ocean Cephalopods. 

The Symposium would not have been possible without the generous sponsorship of the British 
Antarctic Survey, the support of the Director Dr D.J. Drewry and the head of the Marine Life Sciences 
Division Prof. A. Clarke, the sponsorship of the Malacological Society of London and the support of the 
Cephalopod International Advisory Council. Generous financial assistance was provided by Witte Boyd 
Holdings Ltd., UK and Seafish (Falklands) Ltd., K.S.J. Corporation, Japan, Marr Vessel Management 
Services Ltd., UK and the Royal Society. The event was enhanced by the magnificent venue of King’s 
College, and the flexible attitude of the College management. We are grateful to Mrs J. Leland (BAS) 
for organizing registrations and the symposium office. We thank the scientists who contributed to the 
Symposium and the Proceedings with such enthusiasm and kept to a tight publishing schedule, the 
punctual external referees -most of whom are acknowledged by the authors - editorial assistants Mrs 
L. Capper and Mrs S. Wormald and the journal editors Drs D.W.H. Walton and M.R.A Thomson who 
gave us all the encouragement and advice that we needed. 
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